Introduction

This Self-Study document has been produced as part of the 1998-1999 Academic Program Review of the activities of the Laboratory of Tree-Ring Research. It has been prepared to conform in spirit to the guidelines contained in the “Procedures Manual for Academic Program Review” produced by the University’s Office of Academic Planning in August 1998. All current faculty and principal investigators have played active roles in its preparation, especially Drs. Dean, Hughes, Leavitt, Meko, Stockton, Swetnam and Towner. Substantial help was also given by Dr. Paul Sheppard. This group of colleagues met weekly throughout the 1998 Fall semester to plan the document and to discuss issues related to it.

Sections of the document that are part of its main thread are printed on white paper.
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